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 RECTORõS NOTES 
 
 
SPECIAL COLLECTION  
 
The Select Vestry would greatly appreciate it if all parishioners 
and friends of the parish would make an additional contribution 
to parish funds this month.  We rely upon your generosity in 
order to maintain our beautiful building, and to develop our 
Christian ministries.  An envelope has been provided alongside 
these Parish Notes.  Please do give as much as you are able, and 
help us to balance our books by the end of the year.  The 
envelope can be placed on the collection plate, or returned in 
person or by post to the Parish Office.  Thank you! 
 
 
PROTESTANT REFORMATION  

 
Five hundred years ago, on the 
31st October 1517, Martin Luther 
(pictured) published his Ninety-five 
Theses, and it is therefore this date 
which is celebrated as the 
beginning of the Protestant 
Reformation.  To commemorate 
the five hundredth anniversary, our 
theme for each Sunday in October 
will be one of what are called the 
òthe five Solasó, which are five 

important Reformation principles.  These are Sola Scriptura 
(Scripture Alone), Sola Fide (Faith Alone), Sola Gratia (Grace Alone), 
Solus Christus (Christ Alone), and Soli Deo Gloria (Glory to God 
Alone).  Please join us each Sunday as we learn more about the 
Reformation. 

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=imgres&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwip-oOj3a7WAhVDSBQKHUIZCQcQjRwIBw&url=https://jameswoodward.wordpress.com/2012/10/31/martin-luther-2/&psig=AFQjCNG2ZFeRvrpY5wJqWzgcMWiUblNVjA&ust=1505823887780882


 
TELEPHONE PRAYER CHAIN  
 
During the next month, we will be trialling our new Telephone 
Prayer Chain.  If you would like to give the name of someone for 
whom you would like prayers, then ring 90777053 and leave a 
short message.  Something along the lines of òHello.  Please pray 
for John, who is in hospital for a heart operation.ó  And then 
hang up.  I will then pray for John in my own time, and then I will 
ring the next person in the Prayer Chain.  That person will then 
pray for John in their own time, and then they will ring the next 
person in the Chain.  And so on, until the last person in the Chain 
rings me to tell me that theyõve prayed for John.  That lets me 
know that everyone in the Chain has prayed.  If Johnõs condition 
improves or deteriorates, then you can ring again and leave 
another request for prayer or thanksgiving.  Please note that you 
are ringing the Rectory for the trial period this month.  
Thereafter, other telephone numbers to ring will be announced in 
the Parish Notes each month, depending on who is leading the 
Chain.  If you would like to become a member of the Prayer 
Chain, and you havenõt yet signed up, then please give your name 
to either Rosemary Johnston or myself. 
 
 
PARISH FELLOWSHIP  
 
Our Parish Fellowship meets at 7.30pm on three Thursday 
evenings this month.  On the 5th October we will be thinking 
about the nature, purpose, and practicalities of prayer.  On the 
12th and 26th we will continue to read and discuss the Gospel 
according to St Luke.  You are welcome to attend as often as you 
are able.  The Fellowship is a great opportunity to learn about 
each other, and learn from each other, as we grow together as 
Christians.  Itõs very informal, and tea/coffee is served.  Please do 
come along! 
 



 

NOTICES  
 
Every so often we try out new ways of doing things, to see what 
works and how people respond.  As one example, I have been 
trying to determine how best to share the notices at the 11am 
Sunday service, in such a way that the flow of our liturgy is not 
interrupted.  Over the summer, I experimented with having the 
notices read just before the service began, but unfortunately the 
noise of the bells made it difficult to hear.  As another idea, we 
have revamped our weekly notices sheet.  Separate from the 
printed order of service, the notice sheets are now double sided, 
with a list of events for the forthcoming week on one side, and 
more detailed information about some of those events on the 
other.  These will be provided without announcement at our 
services, except for anything particularly important.  Iõm always 
eager to hear constructive feedback from parishioners, so please 
let me know if you have any ideas on how best to inform 
parishioners of our activities. 
 
 

DEDICATION OF READERS  
 

There will be a short act of dedication for those members of our 
congregation who read the Bible at our 11am service, on 
29th October.  If you are not currently on the rota of readers, and 
would like to put your name forward to join, then please speak 
either to me or to Forde Patterson before that date.  Would all 
readers please ensure that they are present in St Peterõs for 
worship at 11am on that last Sunday in October. 
 
 

HARVEST 
 

Thank you to all who decorated St Peterõs for Harvest.  As always 
the flower arrangements were beautiful, and there was a wide 
variety of fruit and vegetables on display.  We also collected 



 

tinned food, hygiene products, and related goods (pictured) for the 
Welcome Organisation, which provides meals and facilities for the 
homeless.  They undertake vital work with some of the most 
vulnerable people in Belfast, and itõs important that the Church 
helps them both prayerfully and practically. 

 
SERVICES IN OCTOBER 
 
There are four Holy Days this month.  There will be a celebration 
of Holy Communion at 10.30am on Wednesday 11th October for 
St Philip the Deacon, and on Wednesday 18th October for St Luke, 
and on Wednesday 25th October for St James, the Brother of our Lord.  
In addition, there will be a traditional celebration of Holy 
Communion at 7.30pm on Thursday 26th October for St Simon and 
St Jude. 
 
As previously mentioned, we will be learning more about 
Reformed Theology each Sunday during the month.  On 
1st October we will think about how Christ is the only 
intermediator between God and humanity.  On 8th October we will 
consider how salvation is received by faith alone, without the 
prerequisite of good works.  On 15th October we will reflect upon 


